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In the Matter of an Orange County 

Application for Permit by: WACS # 87081 

Anthony Roman, Senior District Manager Vista Landfill, LLC 

Vista Landfill, LLC 

242 West Keen Road 

Apopka, FL 32703 

 

Dear Mr. Roman: 

 

Pursuant to Section 403.815, Florida Statutes and DEP Rule 62-110.106, Florida Administrative 

Code, you are required to publish at your own expense the enclosed Notice of Application.  The 

notice shall be published one time only within fourteen days, in the legal ad section of a newspaper 

of general circulation in the area affected.  For the purpose of this rule, “publication in a newspaper 

of general circulation in the area affected” means publication in a newspaper meeting the 

requirements of Sections 50.011 and 50.031, Florida Statutes, in the county where the activity is 

to take place.  Where there is more than one newspaper of general circulation in the county, the 

newspaper used must be one with significant circulation in the area that may be affected by the 

permit.  If you are uncertain that a newspaper meets these requirements, please contact the 

undersigned at the address and telephone number listed below. 

 

The applicant shall provide proof of publication to the Department, at 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail 

Station 4565, Tallahassee, Florida, 32399, within seven days of publication.  Failure to publish the 

notice and provide proof of publication within the allotted time may result in the denial of the 

permit. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

________________________________ 

Jeremy Hart, P.G. 

Jeremy.R.Hart@FloridaDEP.gov 

(850) 245-8961 

 

Enclosure: Text for Notice of Application 



  State of Florida 

Department of Environmental Protection 

Notice of Application 

 

The Department announces receipt of an application for permit from Vista Landfill, LLC to 

construct a lateral expansion consisting of two new cells to the existing Class III Landfill.  The 

two new cells, Cells 7 & 8, span approximately 15.4 acres.  This proposed project will be located 

at 242 West Keene Road in Apopka. 

 

This application is being processed and is available for public inspection during normal business 

hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays, at the Department of 

Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 4565, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, 

phone 850-245-8707.  Documents are also available at the following link: 

http://appprod.dep.state.fl.us/WWW_WACS/REPORTS/SW_Facility_Docs.asp?wacsid=87081. 

 

 

http://appprod.dep.state.fl.us/WWW_WACS/REPORTS/SW_Facility_Docs.asp?wacsid=87081

